
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We trust this letter finds you well. We 

pray that you are encouraged! 

 

Juan recently returned from seven weeks of ministry in Paraguay (see pictures on back)! Before we 

moved to the U.S. to take care of Dawn’s parents, Juan had an open-air campaign in a town about six 

hours outside of the capital. Since then, the Lord has grown a church there and provided two 

buildings. The focus has been on discipleship, and the Lord is blessing! Two brothers in the Lord 

went with Juan for the first time, and the Lord blessed with a lot of ministry and discipleship during 

their week. They are already planning the next trip. 

 

During the first week of June, we had the blessing to work side-

by-side with our brothers and sisters at Edmond’s Lane Bible 

Chapel for their VBS. It is always an encouragement to see the 

majority from the assembly 

involved in this outreach and 

a blessing to see how the Lord 

works! The Gospel went forth, 

and the Lord used the week to reap the hearts of two children. We 

praise the Lord for the focus on His Gospel and for how He is 

blessing the Chapel!  

 

 

We were also able to recently join fellow missionaries, Rick and Dovie 

Moore, for an outreach in downtown Dallas. 

 

 

 

 

  

Our son, Wesley, his wife, Payton, and their daughter are doing well. The Lord has blessed them with 

our first grandson due the end of August! We continue to ask for prayers for our oldest daughter’s 

heart and her relationship with the Lord. Jessica just successfully completed her first year of teaching 

in Jacksonville, FL. Alicia will be a senior in high school this coming year! Please pray as she makes 

decisions regarding college. Dawn is now the District ESL/Bilingual Coordinator in the same District 

where Alicia attends school, but we are praying about next steps after Alicia graduates.
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